June 6, 2025
Katelynn Falk

Re: Concerns Regarding Road Condition of Provincial Road 332

Dear Ms. Falk,

Thank you for taking the time to share your concerns regarding the condition of Provincial Road
(PR) 332.

While I cannot speak with complete certainty. I can confirm that PR 332 is not a road we
frequently, if ever, utilize in our operations. Quinfield Farms is located on PR 336, south of
Sperling. As such, our current feed deliveries come from the Rosenort Feed Mill and are routed
via east-west roads from Rosenort directly to PR 336, where our farm i1s situated.

Regarding livestock transport. our cull sow loads to Winkler Meats travel via PR 336 to
Highway 23. Likewise, shipments of weaned pigs either follow PR 336 to Highway 23 or
continue on to Highway 3, depending on the specific destination.

That said, I share your broader concern about the upkeep of provincial roads. Continued
investment in the maintenance and improvement of these routes is important for both agricultural
operations and the communities that rely on them.

Thank you again for bringing this matter forward.

Respectfully,

QIR

Dickson Gould
Quinfield Farms Ltd.
P.O.Box 1177

295 Main Street
Niverville, MB ROA 1E0



June 6, 2025
Dear Kevin and Kristen,
Re: Response to Concerns from Kevin and Kristen Doell - KD Family Farms

Thank you for sharing your concerns. We appreciate the opportunity to respond and explore
ways to work together.

We are interested in collaborating with you by incorporating some of your land—within a 1 to 2-
mile radius of our farm—into a 3- to 4-year manure rotation program. To ensure this 1s done
responsibly and efficiently, we engage the professional agrologists at Agri-Gold Ltd., who
coordinate closely with the manure applicator.

As part of this process, Agri-Gold will conduct so1l testing on all applicable fields at our cost.
They will also consult with you to understand your cropping plans and yield objectives. Based on
this input, they will prepare a government-compliant Manure Management Plan, which will be
filed with the Manitoba Government.

Upon completion of manure application, you will receive:

+ A GPS field map showing the exact land area treated
+ A summary of the nutrient profile applied

Our pricing model 1s straightforward and competitive. We charge for only 70% of the nitrogen
(N) value, using the fall anhydrous price as the benchmark. All additional nutrients—
phosphorus, potassium, and micronutrients—are included in this same cost, offering
considerable savings compared to commercial fertilizer programs.

In regard to access, our farm staff confirm that they utilize the 29N dirt road during summer
months when it 1s passable.

If you are interested in pursuing this opportunity, I would be happy to arrange a meeting at your
convenience. Please feel free to contact me directly at dgould@theprogressivegroup.ca if you
have any questions or would like to set up an appointment.

Respectfully,

QIR

Dickson Gould
Quinfield Farms Ltd.
P.O.Box 1177

295 Main Street



